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Dear Learning Community, 
 

What a term we have had as a learning community.  
 

It has been a difficult and struggling time for many Australians and as Victorians we have seen 
the brunt of this struggle. As a school we have been doing our best to be of support to each 
and every one of our students, their families and our community. We have had the pleasure to 
ensure that emergency food is always available at our school. Hot Breakfast and Lunch has 
always been available to every student throughout the term and will continue for the rest of the 
year. Staff are always available to support you and your families in accessing relevant services 
and help, if required.   
 

It has been a privileged to see those engaging in Remote Learning and students achieving 
their learning objectives in spite of the restrictions placed on their lives. There are a number of 
students seeing success on Essential Assessments addressing their learning gaps in both 
English and Maths. A number of students have become job ready and have secured work    
experience and jobs for when Stage 3 Restrictions are lifted.  Many students are still attending 
school onsite and it has been fantastic to provide students with face to face teaching and  
learning based on their needs.  
 

After a long term, we have completely moved into our new home at Channel Road in         
Shepparton. How lucky we are to have a beautiful new building to continue our programmes 
and activities in safety and with the best resources available. Our new kitchen is up and       
running seeing many Food Technology classes ahead in the new Term. Our gardens are being 
maintained and our new sensory garden project has kicked off.  
 

I want to wish all of the students a happy and safe term break and we look forward to a        
fantastic fourth term and helping you complete your yearly goals!! Congratulations to all of the 
students that will be graduating at the end of next term and remember, that there is still time left 
to be finishing your certificates at both Shepparton FLC and at TAFE.  
 

As announced by Dan Andrews on Sunday 6th September, it is expected that week 1 of Term 
4 will be a remote learning week and week 2 students will return to face to face learning.  
 

Have a fantastic break and we will see you recharged on the 5/10/2020.  
 

Kind Regards, 

Brad Hearn  

 
 

Site Principal   
Bach. App Sci (Psych), M. Teach (P-12), M. Couns (Psych),  
M Lit (Lead), TAE  
A site of: 
Wodonga Senior Secondary College 



 

Shepparton Flexible Learning Centre is a      
Respectful Relationship Partner school.         
Respectful Relationships is a state government 
initiative that supports schools to promote and 
model respect, positive attitudes and              
behaviours. It teaches our young people how to 
build healthy relationships, resilience and    
confidence. It helps young students deal with a 
range of challenges they may face and covers 
topics including being respectful, resilient and 
engaged at school and being confident within 
themselves. Respectful Relationships promotes 
equality and helps students learn how to build 
healthy relationships.  

Respectful Relationships 

Setting up learning areas 
Over the last month we have been busy moving into our new home. We said farewell to 
St.George’s Road and thanked the SELC ( Shepparton English Language Centre ) for sharing 
their building, facilities and area will us for the last 5 years. 
 

A positive during remote learning due to COVID19 is it has given staff the opportunity to arrange 
and set up their learning spaces without a disruption to students learning. It is exciting to see 
classrooms coming together in readiness for when students return to face to face learning in term 
4. 
 

With a larger facility we have the ability to maximise our programs and introduce new and exciting 
opportunities for our of students.  



Cooking with Kylie  



          



  

Apple Crumble Ingredients  
 
Apples 
Raw sugar 
Cinnamon 
Rolled oats 
Wholemeal spelt flour 
Butter 
Castor sugar 
 
Reheating 
 
Thaw in the fridge over night. 
Remove from bag and heat at 160-180 
degrees  for 20-30mins, depending on 
your oven. 
Really nice with cream or ice cream 
and fresh berries 

Apple Pie Ingredients  
 
Apples 
Raw sugar 
Cinnamon 
Short crust pastry 
 
Reheating 
 
Thaw in the fridge over night. 
Remove from bag and heat at 160-180 
degrees  for 20-30mins, depending on 
your oven. 
Really nice with cream or ice cream 

 
Term 3 Parent Teacher Interviews will be held on    
Tuesday  of 15th September. Learning Mentors will call 
families between 2pm and 6pm to discuss students     
progress during term 3. 
 

If you have a preferred time you’d like to be contacted 
please contact Learning Mentors or Kylie at reception on 
0427 977 113. 



Art with Sarah  



 

Exercising regularly releases chemicals in our 
bodies called endorphins and increases levels 
of serotonin - this triggers a positive feeling in 
the body and mind. During your day make 
some time to move your body.  

Whilst you are learning remotely, it is          
important to stay physically active. People 
your age should be participating in at least 60 
minutes of physical activity every day.  

Physical activity is any bodily movement that 
uses energy, this includes activities such as, 
sport, exercise, active transport, household 
chores and recreational activities. 

Whilst you are all in isolation, there are only 
four necessary reasons to leave the house, 
and one of those reasons is to EXERCISE!! 
(very important!)  

Light physical activity includes    
everyday  activities like leisurely   
walking, standing to do artwork or 
playing a musical instrument. 

Moderate activities make you huff and puff a 
bit. These could include brisk walking,     
dancing, bike riding and jogging. Even helping 

out with some of the more active 
chores     inside and outside your 
home can be good such as    
mowing the lawn, vacuuming and 
mopping.  

Vigorous activities increase your heart rate. 
Vigorous activities can happen in any game 
with lots of running. They’re often a 
big part of sports like soccer, cycling, 
hockey and football, and some forms 
of dance. 

 

While we’re in isolation we should try to aim 
for at 60 minutes of light to moderate exercise 
per day.  

Why physical activity is important?  

 improves heart and lung health 
 
 boosts your immune system 
 
 develops strong muscles, bones and good 

posture 
 
 Helps you maintain a healthy weight and 

avoid overweight or obesity 
 

 Reduces the risk of blood pressure, anxiety, 
depression and type-2 diabetes.  

 

Physical activity is also great for: 

 breaking up long periods of sitting and     
studying 

 

 improving concentration and memory 
 

 learning new skills 
 

 increasing self-confidence 
 

 reducing stress and improving sleep 
 
 
Plan ahead to make physical activity part of 
your daily routine:  
 
 Ask yourself where can I be active? At 

home, is there enough space, backyard, 
walking track, park  

 
 We are able to exercise with one other  

person with the current restrictions. Who 
might this person be who can help you 
stay motivated?  

 
 What activities from light and moderate  

exercise do I enjoy?  
 
 Make time for physical activity in your day 

by writing a daily routine  

Wellness with Cara: Physical Activity  

Try to Stay Active 

javascript:void(0)


 

As we start our new adventure at our new facilities, we are 
happy to confirm we have received a grant from Uniting to 
complete a Sensory Garden.  
 
 

We have chosen to do this within the garden space next to 
the community centre. Marlene and I have been busy     
clearing out all the weeds so when we return in Term 4, we 
can get started with a clean slate.   
 
 

Within the Sensory Garden we will incorporate all of our 
senses, Sight, Sound, Taste, Touch & Smell through        
different mediums such as plant selection, art work, design             
application and heaps more.  
 

 

I’m really looking forward to working with anyone who 
wants to be involved to create this area, where everyone is         
welcome and is a nice relaxing, quiet space. 
 
 
 

For more information, have a chat with Mish 


